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Public Comments Not Uploaded Fwd: Item 50 - DENY Motion to execute a new lease or renew existing lease
for A Bridge Home, 100 Sunset Ave, Venice 90201 Council File 18-0510-S2

1 message

Lance Freed <lfreed70@gmail.com> Tue, Jun 28, 2022 at 10:08 AM
Reply-To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org
To: clerk.plumcommittee@lacity.org, terry.kaufmann-macias@lacity.org, councilmember.cedillo@lacity.org, gilbert.cedillo@lacity.org, paul.krekorian@lacity.org,
nithya.raman@lacity.org, Paul.koretz@lacity.org, Nury.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.herbwesson@lacity.org, herb.wesson@lacity.org,
joe.buscaino@lacity.org, debby.kim@lacity.org, karo.torossian@lacity.org, lisa.hansen@lacity.org, andrea.conant@lacity.org, joan.pelico@lacity.org,
ackley.padilla@lacity.org, christine.jerian@lacity.org, solomon.rivera@lacity.org, curtis.earnest@lacity.org, heather.hutt@lacity.org, Chad Molnar
<chad.molnar@lacity.org>, hannah.lee@lacity.org, jeanne.min@lacity.org, jennifer.barraza@lacity.org, jenny.chavez@lacity.org,
councilmember.krekorian@lacity.org, councilmember.blumenfield@lacity.org, councilmember.raman@lacity.org, councilmember.koretz@lacity.org,
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org, councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org, councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org, councilmember.price@lacity.org,
councilmember.wesson@lacity.org, Councilmember Bonin <councilmember.bonin@lacity.org>, Mike Bonin <mike.bonin@lacity.org>,
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org, mitch.ofarrell@lacity.org, councilmember.lee@lacity.org, councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org,
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

Dear Councilmembers and Staff


I am writing this to you to ask for you to either deny or postpone the extension of the lease on the Venice Bridge House as there has been little warning to the
public as to this request. 

I live directly across the street from the Venice ABH - and while I admire their work and the home it has unhoused people, I am troubled by the lack of
management from CD11 regarding the many safety issues that have arisen in our neighborhood. 

It seems fair to me that before the City extends a lease for a gigantic public housing project, input from neighbors would be at least fair. 

Councilmember Bonin and CD11 have refused to acknowledge the concerns of the public as to safety and sanitation, whilst ignoring the fact that these
concerns directly affect the guests of the Venice Bridge House.

The neighborhood has seen a gigantic spike in crime, and Councilmember Bonin has continually refused to sanitize the streets surrounding the ABH Venice
that now contain close to 100 encampment tents.

I beg of you to please listen to reason and to deny or postpone the renewal of the least to the Venice Bridge House. 

Our neighborhood has been lied to and abandoned as is - and very few unhoused people have actually found housing. 

It's time to come up with a better plan. 

Councilmember De Leon We are counting on you.

Thank you,

Lance Freed
 





